Download the original attachment
California State University, Long Beach 
 

1:00 pm    UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL          BH 302
                                 Minutes 

Meeting #9 

February 16, 2010 

Meeting was called to order with the following members present: David Dowell, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianna Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Ali Chu, Douglas Butler, Henry Wu, Cara Richards, Paul Ratanasiripong, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Ann Johnson, Tim Caron, Paul Buonora, Mary Anwar, Charleen Rice, Christopher Chavez, and James Ahumada.  
 
 

1. The agenda was approved.
 

2. Minutes of meeting #8,Feb. 8, 2010, were approved.
 

3. Announcements: 
 

· The two recommendations from the council (one on Foundation Board of Directors and one on O.U.R.) were introduced for a first reading in the Academic Senate on February 11, 2010. 
· We were reminded that the meeting for March 2, 2010 will not take place. 
 

4. Presentation from Carol Roberts Corb, Director of Housings, on the new Freshmen Dorm policy. 
 

Beginning Fall 2010, first time freshmen will be required to live on-campus, unless they are over 21 or live with their parent/guardian. Corb estimated that about 500 freshmen would be subject to the policy. We reviewed many benefits of living on-campus, including increasing retention, academic success, and positive social experiences. This policy will also have financial benefits for Housing and Residential Life and the Foundation. $10,050 for the academic year is what incoming freshmen will pay. This cost includes meals, room, food, and other amenities. In the past, students were required to provide a $1,500 initial payment with their housing application. This amount has been reduced to $400 and students who are seeking an exemption must make the payment pending approval of their exemption. If an exemption is granted, the $400 will be refunded. 
 

5. Roadshow II discussion/presentation/update Ted Kadowaki  (Associate Vice President:Budget and University Services)
 

Ted Kadowaki presented updated information on the budget. There has been little new information since the last meeting. One new development is that $50 million in federal stimulus money was released by the Chancellor’s Office. The funds were being held in reserve in the event of a mid-year budget cut. As the Governor’s budget did not include mid-year cuts, the funds are being released to campuses. This results in $3.8 million for our campus starting in Fall 2010. The money must be spent on increasing course offerings in Fall 2010 or programs to improve graduation rates. This is a one-time source of funds that will mitigate the impact of budget cuts, but it will not address the ongoing budget shortfall.  
Another new development is the reduction in pro rata cuts to divisions. New savings were found in central budget items (utilities, benefits) which have been returned to divisions. This has allowed Academic Affairs to provide research support in the form of a one-time allocation of $800,000.  

6. Vice Provost David Dowell discussed the forecast for student enrollment. 
The Chancellor’s Office is standing by its policy to reduce enrollment and penalize campuses that go over their enrollment target. The Governor’s budget has provisions to increase funding for enrollment, but those funds are so uncertain that the Chancellor’s Office is proceeding with plans to reduce enrollment. Our enrollment services division plans to continue our enrollment reductions while maintaining waitlists for freshmen and transfers in the event that more funding comes through.  

 
7. Adjournment at 3:00
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
